NEW HAMPTON SCHOOLS
2024-2025 AT-RISK/DROPOUT PREVENTION PLAN

The district will provide the following services for the 2024-2025 school year. The major
changes are that more money will be directed to 1 on 1 student counseling with our outside
partner. Previously, ESSER funds had been used to pay the outside partner for counseling now
we will be allocating AT-RISK/DROPOUT funds for it. The allocation is approximately $50,000
and will be offset by the funds that had previously been used for building security and our own 1
on 1 counseling.

1. The district will provide reading instruction to elementary students who are behind their
peers in reading.
a. This will include staff and materials/programs
2. The district will employ 1 FTE at-risk instructor at each building level.
3. The district will pay an outside provider to come to each building at least one day per
week to provide 1 on 1 intensive counseling for students whose parents approve of this.
4. The district will provide a credit recovery/Returning Dropout program at the high school.
5. The district will utilize funds to support the district’s ELL program.



